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June 26, 2007 

Sheriff Joe Peebles 
Warren County Sheriff s Department

 

169 Highway 80 N 
Warrenton, GA  30828  

The Hon. Janice Thigpen 
Probate Judge of Warren County 
521 Main Street 
Warrenton, GA  30828  

RE: Policies on Carrying Firearms 

Dear Sheriff Peebles and Judge Thigpen:  

I am writing you on behalf of GeorgiaCarry.Org, Inc., and its members, regarding your 
policies on the carrying of firearms with a Georgia firearms license.  I understand that the 
enclosed document is (or at one time was) distributed by the Sheriff s Department to people 
applying for a firearms license.  I further understand that the Sheriff s Department may have 
a policy of indicating orally to people that failure to abide by the rules in the enclosed 
document will subject violators to arrest.  Finally, I understand that the policy behind the 
document may have come from the probate court.  I write you both, therefore, to inquire 
about the document and its origins. 

GeorgiaCarry.Org is a non-profit corporation whose primary aim is to foster the rights 
of its members to keep and bear arms.  Members who live in or travel through Warren 
County understandably are concerned about any policies of the county or county officials 
that affect their carrying of firearms in the county.   

While several statements in the enclosed document are erroneous, the one of greatest 
concern is that a firearm must be carried openly in a holster. There is no basis in statutory or 
case law for requiring a firearms license holder to wear a pistol openly (i.e., not concealed).  
To the contrary, it is clear that a licensee is exempt from the crime of carrying a concealed 
weapon.  O.C.G.A. § 16-11-126(c). 

Please reply at your earliest convenience with a statement of your policy(ies) concerning 
the carrying of concealed weapons by Georgia firearms license holders.  I would be pleased 
to inform my clients that there is some sort of misunderstanding and that you have no 
policies other than those prescribed by the General Assembly. 

JO H N R . M O N R O E 
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June 26, 2007   

Sincerely,     

John R. Monroe   




